
United Parish  

801 Main , Box 175  

Bottineau, ND 58318  

Facebook  

We are on the web  

www.unitedparishbottineau.com  

Newsletter News:  

Send 

unitedparishbottineau@gmail.com  

Deadline for Nov. Newsletter is  

Oct . 24th Church office - 228-2800 

Secretary - 228-8123 

Pastor’s cell 605-870-1453 

Please let the church know if you have 

a e-mail address 

Special Offering will be taken on October 17, 2021  

to be divided between the  United   

Methodist and Presbyterian (PCUSA)   

congregations. 

United Methodist:            Presbyterian  (PCUSA) 

 Human Relations Day      One Great Hour of  Sharing 

  UMCOR                            Peace & Global Witness 

  Native American Ministries        Christmas Joy 

   Peace with Justice                       Pentecost Offering 

         Confirmation class will  start     

               on October 6, at 3:45 at the   

                      United   Parish. 

Food Pantry Volunteers 

needed: 

6 - 8 volunteers for  

October 20th and November 

17th. 

Pack boxes at 8:00 am , usually 

finished by 9;00 am.   Are request-

ing if possible, 4 people to stay un-

til 2:00 pm. 

          Confirmation class 

 will start on October 6th at 3:45 at the                            

                  United Parish. 

 

 

 

           Adult Bible Study will start on  

                 Sunday, October 3 at 9:00 a.m. 

I am glad to be back in Bottineau!  I want to thank everyone for their warm welcome.  The 
“welcome basket” and quilt were a surprise, but much appreciated gift.  Thank you for your 
thoughtfulness. 
 
I decided to use take this opportunity to share some of my life since I left the United Parish in 1983.  
I had three years in Australia and it was a wonderful experience.  I gave serious thought to staying, 
but decided I missed my family too much and did not want to be that far away.  When I returned 
from Australia, I was assigned by the Bishop to Miller, South Dakota.  I was there three years and 
while there I met a rancher, George Engelmann, who I married in December, 1990.  I eventually got 
my doctorate degree in counseling from the University of South Dakota.  While living at the ranch 
south of Ree Heights, I worked for 21 years at Community Counseling Services in Huron, SD.  My 
youngest client was 5 years old and my oldest 93.  In addition to individual counseling, I did couples 
and family counseling, conducted child custody evaluations and psychological evaluations.  I was 
surprised by three things: everybody’s story was so different, the pain of mental illness is great and 
poverty too often restricts an individual’s opportunities for healing. 
 
During those years, I did considerable pulpit supply.  The last three years in South Dakota I served 
as stated supply for the Presbyterian Church in Wessington, SD.  George died in 2013 and in August, 
2014, I moved to Sheridan, WY, to be close to my sister, Cheryl, and her daughter, son-in-law and 
grandkids.  Seven years later I moved to Bottineau! 
 
I look forward to engaging in ministry together with each of you as we seek God’s direction for our 
lives and for the United Parish. 
 
God’s blessing be with you. 
Pastor Beth 
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United Parish 
Thanks for your donation of the nice quilt for 
my benefit. (my grandson actually won it.) 
                                              Allan Higgins 
 
 
United Parish Quilters 

  Estelle Jelleberg - Linda & David Kyle 

       Sheri Turner 

       Ron &  Marsha Martin 

 John Krogen - Linda & David Kyle 

United Parish Building Fund 

 Charles Kippen - Paul & Rhonda Milbrath 

     Dwight & Gloria Olson 

     Les & Lorraine Christian 

Presbyterian Church 

  Charles Kippen - Karol Patterson 

       Marlys Kippen 

       Linda & David Kyle 

United Parish  Memorial Fund 

   Charles Kippen - Ken & Nora Bangs 

 

A Child's Point of View! 

 

The story of Adam and Eve was being carefully 
explained in the children's Sunday School class. 
Following the story, the children were asked to 
draw some picture that would illustrate the sto-
ry. Little Bobby drew a picture of a car with 
three people in it. In the front seat was a man 
and in the back seat, a man and a woman. The 
teacher was at a loss to understand how this il-
lustrated the lesson of Adam and Eve. Little 
Bobby was prompt with his explanation. "Why, 
this is God driving Adam and Eve out of the 
garden!" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

October Birthdays 
01 – Logan James Moss 

3 – Andy Mills 

8- David Kyle 

10 – Rhonda Milbrath 

11 – Ralph Bjornseth 

11- Sharon Whetter 

12-Anna Elizabeth Sand 

14 – Brenda Gardner 

20-Linda Kyle 

21 – Bryson Mills 

24 – Margo Knudson          

29 - Ethan Kippen 

        Anniversaries 

19 – Leo & Clairen Jostad 

21 -  Jordan & Taylor Kippen 

24 – Lloyd & Peggy Nelson 


